Mountain Oaks Homeowners Association                                                                                    Board Meeting Minutes, July 7th, 2011
1. The Meeting was called to order at 6:30 pm. Members present were Ron Monesmith, Vince Dessandro (by phone), Teresa Farris,  and Steve Carmichall

2. Treasurer Report: 
-      All homeowners were sent an invoice for annual dues with seven homeowners not having   paid as of this date. These homeowners will be contacted and given an opportunity to pay their dues before a penalty for late payment is assessed.  Ron requested these seven names in order to send a letter (Dave will send; Ron is preparing the letter).
3. Secretary Report:

· An MOHA Newsletter is planned for mid-July and will cover the mail stand repairs/painting that will be completed by Fall and the insurance repairs on the fencing damaged by the wind.
4.  Maintenance and Infrastructure:

· Ron provided members with recommended plants to be used as we continue to explore xeriscape in the common areas.  No discussion was held on xeriscape.
· Switzer provided a contract in the amount of $5250.00 for mailbox replacement and painting. The Board agreed to pay half this amount up front to start the project and is subject to approval of the first two mailboxes; one to be painted and one to be replaced. The replacements are for 11 single mailboxes, 5 duals and one triple; 38 mailboxes are to be painted.   Switzer advised the two “Tests” would be completed by the August board meeting and the remainder by 90 days from acceptance of the contract.
· Switzer was asked to groom the Mahogany Lane island and the homeowner lots that back to Mahogany. Homeowners will be billed for this service.  This will be done by end of July.
· Switzer was asked after the June Board meeting to water a third time during the week if common areas begin to look bad because of no rain.

· Switzer is to quote on more sprinkler head damage at Neal Ranch and Broadmoor Bluffs.]

· Ron will prepare a letter to 5032 Broadmoor Bluffs on the poor condition of the yard (renters).  We have received many complaints.
· A  Lease Addendum from the Courtyards at Quail Lake condominiums was reviewed for potential adoption by the MOHA to enforce lesee and lessor compliance with covenants.

The Board will readdress this issue at the July Board meeting with potential review by an HOA attorney to be determined (tabled).
5. The meeting was adjourned at 7:40 pm. The next Board meeting will be held August 16th at 6:30 pm. 

